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  MASS SCHEDULE

Sunday Masses
Saturday 5:10pm  anticipated Mass
Sunday 8:00am, 9:30am, 11:00am,

12:30pm, 5:00pm, 
6:30pm in Spanish; 8:00pm

Weekday Masses
Monday to Friday 7:15am, 8:00am,  

12:10pm, 5:10pm

Saturday 7:15am, 8:00am, 12:10pm

  CONFESSIONS

Monday to Friday 7:45am, 11:45am,
4:45pm

Saturday 7:45am, 11:45am, 4:00 to 5:00pm

  DEVOTIONS & ADORATION     

Sunday Vespers 4:00pm  
Morning Prayer Mon to Sat 8:30am

Rosary  Monday to Saturday
11:40am, 4:40pm

Chaplet of the Divine Mercy 
Fridays 3:00pm

Prayers to 
God the Father
Tuesdays at 4:00pm

Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament
First Friday 12:45pm to 5:00pm

Second Collection this weekend:
     Disaster Relief Collection
to help the Ecuadorian people after last
months’ devastating earthquake.     

 CONTACT INFORMATION

Cathedral Parish Office
Office Email hrc@shaw.ca
Office Address 646 Richards Street, 

Vancouver BC V6B 3A3

Rector Fr. Stanley Galvon
hrc.pastor@shaw.ca

Parish Secretary Angela Burghard
Email hrc@shaw.ca
Phone 604-682-6774, ext. 5
Fax 604-331-8406

Pastoral Associate Bertilla Watanabe
Email bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca
Phone 604-682-6774, ext. 6

READINGS - PENTECOST SUNDAY 

-First Reading - Acts 2.1-11:
All of them were filled with the Holy Spirit

and began to speak in other languages.

-Responsorial Psalm 104:

R. Lord, send forth your Spirit, 

and renew the face of the earth.

-Second Reading - 1 Corinthians 12.3-13

In the one Spirit we were all baptized into one body.

-Gospel - John 20.19-23:

As the Father has sent me, so I send you.

Receive the Holy Spirit.

WEEKDAY READINGS  - ORDINARY TIME

Monday May 16 #  Weekday

Jas 3.13-18 / Mk 9.14-29

Tuesday May 17 #  Weekday

Jas 4.1-10 / Mk 9.30-37

Wednesday May 18 #  Weekday  

Jas 4.13-17 / Mk 9.38-40

Thursday May 19 #  Weekday

Jas 5.1-6 / Mk 9.41-50

Friday May 20 #  Weekday

Jas 5.9-12 / Mk 10.1-12

Saturday May 21 # Weekday  

Jas 5.13-20 / Mk 10.13-16

Sunday May 15 # 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity

Prv 8.22-31 / Rom 5.1-5 / Jn 16.12-15
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DEAR PARISHIONERS and VISITORS:

Reflection on Today’s Gospel
I’m in the minority when it comes to coffee. To me, it’s foul-

tasting dark-colored water, but to most Americans it’s the best-
tasting stuff on earth. Most Americans depend on their morning
cup of joe to start their day: “I’m just not myself until I have my
morning coffee.” They can’t imagine going a day without it. 

Honestly, the same could be said of the Holy Spirit. Today on
Pentecost we remember and celebrate the first gift of the Spirit to
the disciples, but it’s also a day to say thank you for that
incredible ongoing gift in our daily lives.

Saint Paul writes, “No one can say ‘Jesus is Lord’ except by
the Holy Spirit.” True—we can’t proclaim Jesus as Lord without
the Spirit, but we also can’t do much of anything without the
grace of the Holy Spirit. We can’t love, can’t forgive, can’t
survive hardship, can’t heal—without the ongoing movement of
the Spirit. So we can say about the Spirit what we say about our
morning java—“I’m just not myself without it.”

Saint Paul writes that we are all given to drink of the same
Spirit. It’s an intriguing image—how do you “drink” the
Spirit?—but a most appropriate one as we understand how
energizing, motivating, and life-giving the Holy Spirit is.

Today, let’s ask the Spirit to rush into those places in our
lives that need to be revived, those areas of our hearts that are
weary and worn.

And when sipping your coffee, imagine drinking in the Holy

Spirit—and thank God for this most amazing gift.
JANEL ESKER  sundaybulletin@liguori.org

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS

-SUNDAY SOCIAL: take time to meet visitors and fellow

parishioners. Coffee, tea and light refreshments are served after

the 9:30am & 11:00am Masses at Holy Rosary Hall, 650 Richards.

Sunday, May 29 - Pancake Breakfast  after the
morning Masses, prepared & served by the
Knights of Columbus. 

-CONFIRMATION FOR ADULTS:  This program of preparation is

for Catholics who have received the Sacraments of Baptism,

Penance & Eucharist, but have not yet been confirmed. Please

present certificates of Baptism, First Communion, & Marriage (if

married) when you register. 3 Sessions are required: W ednesdays

7:00 - 8:30pm, June 1, 8 and 15, at Holy Rosary Hall. 

Confirmation Mass is Sunday, June 26 at 9:30am. Please pick

up registration form at the parish office,  email to hrc@shaw.ca or

call 604-682-6774, ext. 5.

Today, the Feast of Pentecost, we welcome all new Catholics from
around the Archdiocese of Vancouver to the annual “Mass for New
Catholics” at 11:00am, celebrated by Archbishop J. Michael Miller.

A Prayer to the 

Holy Spirit

Come Spirit of God, 

grant us the power to be

gentle, 

the strength to be forgiving, 

the patience to be

understanding, 

the endurance to accept the consequences 

of holding on for what is right.

Come Spirit of God, 

help us to put our trust in the power

of good to overcome evil, 

the power of love to overcome hatred.

Come Spirit of God, 

enlighten us with the vision to see, 

and the faith to believe in a world free 

from violence; a new world where fear 

will  no longer lead us to commit injustices, 

nor selfishness cause us to 

bring suffering to others.

Come Spirit of Wisdom and Love, 

Source of all good, teach us Your truth 

and guide our actions in Your way of peace.  

Amen.

The National Catholic Peace Movement, Pax Christi USA

-BAPTISM PREPARATION: The next session for

parents and godparents who have a child to present

for Baptism, or who are expecting a child in the next

several months will be on Saturday, May 21, 10:00

to 11:00 am at Holy Rosary Hall. Please contact the

office to register.

-Weekly Programs for Adults 50+ at Rosary Hall:

•Bible Sharing every Tuesday, 10:30 to 11:30am.

•Seniors Gentle Chair Yoga Thurs., 10:30-11:30am.

For more information call Shirley 604-879-8295.

A special second collection for Earthquake victims in
Ecuador will be taken up at the Cathedral weekend
masses on May 14/15. -  Archbishop Miller is calling on
the faithful of the Archdiocese of Vancouver to join in
solidarity with our brothers and sisters in Ecuador  following
the devastating earthquake last month. Please keep

Ecuador in your prayers and give generously.
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Ordinations at the Cathedral - Congratulations to

our new priests, Fathers Mark McGuckin and Lucio

Choi who were ordained to the Holy Order of Priesthood

on Saturday, May 14, by Archbishop J. Michael Miller at

Holy Rosary Cathedral.

BIRTHRIGHT MASS in Honor of Our Lady, at Holy

Rosary Cathedral - Saturday, May 28, beginning with

Rosary at 11:40am, Mass at 12:10pm, followed by

Refreshments  at Holy Rosary Hall. Donations of finger

foods appreciated. Everyone welcome. 

HRC Young Adults - is the Cathedral’s young adult

group, providing an open and welcoming community for

Catholics in their 20s-30s who seek to cultivate their

faith. Please subscribe to our monthly newsletter for 

information on upcoming events. W e also host a Sunday

dinner and fellowship every 4th Sunday of the month after

the 5pm Mass. Email: hrc.youngadults@gmail.com  or visit

www.holyrosarycathedral.org/young-adults

-Prayers for the Sick: Please remember in

your prayers: Carmen Zurita, Miguel Castillo

Menesses, Wendy Henson, Phil Folkard,

Fr. Peter Chiang, Joan Pan, Diana Marcela

Ulloa Ramirez, Antonie Gabriel, Donna

Hossack, Emilsen Calderon, Wendy

Vasquez, Ruth Leon Solana, Maria Rosa

Lopez, Julio Esponda Solana, Yvette

Simon, Melvyn Thomas Lee, Julie

Sanderson, Vittorio Temporale, and all who are ill,

recovering from surgery, and are in need of our prayers.

              AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE

National  Week  for Life  and  the  Family -  May 8-15

A short prayer for our families: God and Father of us all,

may the example of the Holy Family guide every family in

the ways of your Mercy, making them centres of

Communion and prayer, focused on the person and

mission of Jesus Christ, their most welcome guest. Amen.
(Inspired by the prayer of 2015 Philadelphia W orld Meeting of Families)

Senior Hot Free Lunch Wednesday, May 18  at noon,th

in the “Salons” at St. Andrew’s W esley United Church,

1018 Nelson St. (Between Burrard & Thurlow). 

W heelchair access via door at 1022 Nelson Street.

There will be a Rosary Rally at the South Plaza of the

Vancouver Art Gallery, North side of Robson St, on

Saturday, May 21 , at 10.00am. Please come andst

support it! This year commemorates 100 years since the

Angel of Fatima appeared to the three children. The

Rosary will be said in honour of the Most Holy Trinity, and

Our Lady.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

for these upcoming Special Events: 

    TWO GREAT GALA DINNERS COMING SOON:

-Annual Focus on Life Gala Dinner - 

“PROTECTING VULNERABLE HEARTS”

Monday May 16 - 6:30pm 

at the Italian Cultural Center, $75. This year’s speaker is 

Ryan Bomberger, a sought after international public

speaker passionate about building a culture that values

life. Book tickets online at www.focusonlife.ca, call 1-877-

774-4625, or the parish office.  

Salt+Light Media Taste & See -   Faith Conversation

and Gala Dinner -   Saturday, May 28, at 6:30pm 

Croatian Cultural Centre, 3250 Commercial Drive

 Join Fr. Thomas Rosica, Archbishop Miller, and  guest

speakers Sebastian Gomes, Alicia Ambrosio, Rodney

Leung & Charles Le Bourgeois for an evening of fun, faith-

filled conversation and dinner to help support the work

and mission of Salt+Light. Tickets: $100. ($50 tax  receipt

will be issued). For tickets call W inetta Lee at the

Archdiocese of Vancouver, 604-683-0281. More info at

www.saltandlighttv.org/tasteandsee.

Morning of Recollection - “In God alone is my soul at

rest” Psalm 62 - Praying with the Psalms.  Come and join

Madonna House for our monthly morning gathering - a

time of prayer, sharing, silence, listening, & fellowship. 

9:30am to noon, Sat, May 21  @ St. John the Apostlest

parish hall (5457 Trafalgar St). Contact: Madonna House

(604) 267-1757 or madonna02@shaw.ca.

Solo Parents Encounter Weekend -  May 21 to 22 at

the Imitating Christ Ministries Training Center in Surrey.

For more info, Albert & Isabel 604-437-6349, or Rolly &

Tet  604-461-5577. Registration:  $65. Sponsored by

Bukas-Loob sa Diyos (Open in Spirit  to God) Vanc

District. (Solo Parents include widow/widower, single with children,
married but separated, divorced, married with incapacitated spouse,
married with spouse living/working far away and mature single.)

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend - Make your good
marriage better by attending an intimate weekend with your
spouse.  Hear testimonies from three couples and a priest in a
series of talks that will get you communicating in a new way!
There is no group sharing. July 22-24 - Pitt Meadows; October
21-23 - Location TBA.  Call Steve and Mary Bohnen to register
604-876-7298 or e-mail wwwmevancouverbc@gmail.com or
visit www.wwme.org

*Canadians for Conscience - Archbishop Miller states that “Bill
C-14 is problematic on many levels: ambiguous as to who
qualifies for assisted suicide, lacking in conscience protection
for institutions, and devoid of concrete financial support for
palliative care alternatives to euthanasia and assisted suicide.
Canadians shouldn't have to compromise their conscience. 
Legislation is expected to be in place by June 2016, so we
need to act fast!  Please visit www.CanadiansforConscience.ca
Scroll down to the Support Conscience Rights links to contact
your elected officials
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¡Bienvenidos feligreses de habla hispana y visitantes a la Catedral del Santos Rosario!

Servicios

_ CONFESIONES en Español con el Padre Federico

Buttner.  Mier, Jue y Vier 11:45am y 4:45 pm.  Sábado 

- 11:45 am y de 4 a 5 pm. ¡Pregunta por él! 

_ ROSARIO EN ESPAÑOL: Domingos  6:05 pm 

_ EXPOSICION DEL SANTISIMO Primer sábado de

cada  mes, 6:30pm. ¡Jesús resucitado te espera!

_ Participa como voluntario de la tienda de artículos

 religiosos de la Catedral.  

_Escríbenos a nuestro email: 

 comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc 

Directorio de Coordinatores: 

# Sacerdote: P. Federico Buttner 

# Coro: Adrian Calabuche 

# Lectores: Alex Frias

# Hospitalidad: Vanessa Tapia y Clare McCormick

# Eventos: Vanessa Tapia

# Ministros Ext. de Comunión: Julio Longoria 

# Apoyo Gral. a la Com. de Base: Edna Gpe. Diaz

                                  + + + + + 

Quedaron llenos del Espíritu Santo

Los discípulos, después de la muerte de Jesús,

quedaron atemorizados. Luego reciben pruebas de que

está vivo y el encargo de anunciar por todo el mundo lo

que han visto oído. Vence la indecisión y el miedo de

correr la misma suerte que su Maestro sin

correspondiente resurrección. El Pentecostés cristiano

abre los cerrojos de las puertas y, sobre todo, abre los

corazones a un entusiasmo insólito: confesar

públicamente al Resucitado, se encaran con las

autoridades que quieren imponerles silencio y esos

hombres sin cultura marchan a anunciar la noticia en

todos los idiomas, porque “ no pueden callar lo que han

visto y oído “ ( Hechos 4,20 ) Pentecostés es sinónimo

de comprensión, fuerza, decisión, clarividencia y

audacia.

La Palabra en tu vida

La pluralidad de los carismas, con los que el Señor ha

bendecido a su Iglesia, necesitan ser desempolvados.

Todos poseemos algunos de ellos. Hay que trabajarlos.

Señor Jesús, envía tu Espíritu a renovar la faz de la

tierra.

“ Llamados y dotados “

Este es el título de un taller para conocer los carísimas

que cada uno poseemos. Como el título lo expresa, Dios

nos llama por medio de la vocación, pero, también nos

dota, nos “ equipa “ con los dones necesarios para

servirle a Él y a nuestros hermanos. Nadie nace exento

de habilidades con los que podemos ganar a los demás

para el Reino de Dios. ¡ Decídete ! Únete a alguno de los

ministerios que existen en la comunidad hispana en la

Catedral de Ntra. Sra. del Santo Rosario. Para mayor

información platícalo con el Padre Federico a la salida

de Misa.

 

 MUSIC NOTES

Cathedral Organist & Music Director  

Denis Bedard 604-322-5995

Assistant Organist/Music Administrator

Catherine W alsh 604-222-8072  

Music Programme for the 11:00 am Mass 

Sunday, May 15, 2016

Organ Prelude: 1. Chorale Komm, heiliger Geist, 

        Herre Gott - D. BUXTEHUDE

2. Veni Creator (Plein Jeu) - N. DE GRIGNY

Kyrie, Sanctus, Agnus Dei: 

Missa L’Hora Passa - L. DA VIADANA

Sequence: Holy Spirit, Lord Divine (Choir)

  

Offertory: Veni Creator  (Choir) - Gregorian Chant

Communion: 

1. Veni Creator Récit (Organ) - N. DE GRIGNY

2. O Lux Beatissima (Choir) - H. HELVEY

Organ Postlude: Veni Creator

(Dialogue sur les Grandes Jeux) - N. DE GRIGNY

       † † † † † † † † † † † †

  Music Preview for May 22, 2016

Mass of Saint Theresa - H. W ILLAN

O Sacred Feast - H. W ILLAN

Rejoice in the Lord - H. W ILLAN

Organ music by H. W ILLAN

***Donations to Fort McMurray Crisis - Please help the

people of Fort McMurray by making a donation to the

Canadian Red Cross at www.redcross.ca/donate.

Donations will be matched by the Govt of Canada. You can

also donate to the Diocese of St. Paul (which will partly

assist the Catholic parishes and parishioners of Fort

McMurray, while the other half to the Fort McMurray

Ministerial Assoc for ecumenical assistance to those who

have lost homes and jobs. Please make cheques payable

to the Diocese of St. Paul (write Fort McMurray Fire on

memo line) & mail to: Ms. Janice Atwal Financial Officer,

Diocese of St. Paul, 4410 – 51st Ave. St. Paul, AB T0A

3A2  For more info, visit rcav.org/prayer-and-humanitarian-

appeals.
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 PARISH LIFE

Baptisms - Sundays at 2:00pm. Preparation classes are held on the

second Saturday of each month. Please contact the parish office to find

out more.

Marriages - Appointments should be made at least six months in

advance. Couples please  contact the Parish Office for information.

Altar Servers - The Cathedral has a team of dedicated servers who are

scheduled to help at specific Masses. Help is needed at weekday Masses

too. Contact: Bertilla Watanabe 604-682-6774 ext. 6

Cathedral Bell Ringers - A skilled and dedicated team of bell ringers

rings our eight bells by hand. New ringers, experienced or not, are

welcome always. Practices are held on Tuesdays at 7:30 pm. Visit

www.vscr.ca  Email: hrc@shaw.ca

Cathedral Gift Shop - The Gift Shop aims to be open before & after the

noon & evening weekday Masses, as well as Sunday morning & evening

Masses, and is staffed by a crew of dedicated ladies. Thank you for your

support.

Catholic Women’s League - The Catholic Women's League of Canada

is a national organization, rooted in Gospel values, which calls its

members to holiness through service to the people of God.  We organize

a wide variety of spiritual and social events and good works.  Our next

meeting is on May 18th at 6:30 in Holy Rosary Hall.  Email: 

sarahisobelparry@gmail.com

Church Care & Cleaning - The sanctuary is given a thorough cleaning

every Tuesday morning, 9-11am, and on the last Sat of each month. More

hands are needed. Contact the parish office at hrc@shaw.ca 

Choirs - Three choirs offer a variety of music repertoires to enrich our

prayer and worship experience. If you would like share your talents, find

out which of our choirs is right for you. Ct: Catherine Walsh  604-222-8072 

Development & Peace -  D & P is the official international development

organization of Catholic Church in Canada. It helps the world's poor and

disadvantaged by advocating policy change in government and

corporations and by donating time and money to support development

efforts. Contact Bertilla Watanabe: Email: bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion - If you are a regular at the

parish and live by the principles of a faith-filled Catholic, this ministry may

be your calling. Lay members help with the distribution of the Eucharist

when additional help is required.  Contact:  Shirley Wang 604-879-8295

.

Handmaids of the Lord - This is an all-women ministry of the Couples for

Christ.  It aims to provide Christian pastoral support for personal renewal. 

By sharing in the gifts of the Holy Spirit, the members grow as witnesses

to the faith through continuing conversion, service and evangelization

work. Contact: Grace Inonog, Email: graceaka44@yahoo.com. 

Hispanic Community - The weekly Spanish Mass now caters to the

Spanish-speaking community in our parish. The Genesis Group reaches

out to young adults within this community. If you would like to serve as an

usher, lector or in any other way please let us know.

comunidadhispanahrc@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/comunidadhispanahrc

Knights of Columbus  - The K of C a fraternal benefit society founded on

the principles of charity, unity and fraternity. Fellowship is promoted

among members and their families through educational and charitable and

social welfare works. Contact: Grand Knight Sean Fox, 604-608-1326

Seanfox@shaw.ca or Deputy Grand Knight James Faulkner, Email:

baldeagle88@hotmail.com .

STEWARDSHIP IN OUR PARISH

Stewardship Profile of the Week 

Marifel (aunt) and Angelaica (niece)

Marifel has been coming to the cathedral for
29 years. 

Marifel serves in the Catholic Women’s
League in the gift shop; Angelaica helps her
aunt in both roles and serves as a chorister
and lector in her own church.

Motto: “I am happy to serve, wherever I am

needed.”

Thanks, Marifel, for your generous, devoted and attentive service in
many roles over the years, and for showing others the Way. Thanks,
Angelaica, for your dedicated and joyful service. You are an

inspiration to others! 

Stewardship Reflection - In today’s first reading we encounter

the Holy Spirit who at Pentecost came rushing in over Jesus’

followers like a powerful wind. It must have been a frightening

experience for them. But their great acts of prophetic witness

began when the Spirit drew them out of their “comfort

zones.” Jesus said the Holy Spirit, like the wind, blows

where it wills; into the lives of good stewards, empowering

them to perform wondrous acts of healing, reconciliation

and evangelization; encouraging them to proclaim the

Gospel with boldness and confidence.
   www.catholicstewardship.com

PARISH LIFE....continued...
Legion of Mary - The men & women of the Legion are a well-established

organization in the parish. They serve in all areas of parish life as greeters,

ushers and prayer leaders. They also make house visits to visit the sick, pray

the rosary and evangelize. A number of praesidia meet during the week in the

Parish hall. Contact: Rufina Armandiz, 604-325-9921 or the Parish Office.
Lectors - The sacramental celebration of the Word of God is a proclamation

which must enlighten the minds of the listeners and inspire them in the journey

towards God. New lectors welcome. Attendance at a Lector’s Workshop is

compulsory. Contact: David Cuan,  Davidacuan@gmail.com

Project Advance - Project Advance is an annual diocesan appeal beginning

in Spring. If you can help at the launch and follow-up, it would certainly be

appreciated. Contact: Bertilla Watanabe  Email: bertilla_hrc@shaw.ca

Ushers & Greeters - Help is needed to distribute bulletins, take up the

collection, welcome all who come to Mass and generally be ready to serve with

a smile! Contact: Gilda Penhold, Email: gilda9488@gmail.com

ADVERTISE!! ADVERTISE!! 

If you or your company would like to advertise on

the back of the Holy Rosary Cathedral Bulletin,

please contact Max Madrussan for more information

at 778-899-6388 or email:

mmadrussan@cancommedia.com
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